Marion’s Garden HOA Annual Meeting Minutes
The MGHOA annual meeting was held Tuesday May 11, 2021, at the Casey Tibbs Rodeo Center.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  Board members present were President Mike Weisgram, Vice President Marlin Roseland, Secretary Todd Bowman, and Board Members Gary Johnson, Reg Nelsen and Matt Mitchell.  Treasurer James Walti was absent due to scheduling conflict.
Minutes of the September 2020 Annual Meeting were read.  Johnson moved to approve the minutes, Nelsen seconded.  Motion carried.   
President’s Message
Weisgram welcomed everyone to the meeting.  It’s been reported that many dogs are just running loose in the neighborhood, and this not acceptable.  In addition, the covenants require all vehicles to be parked on the homeowners’ property and not permanently on the street.  The recent yard sale went well, and many homeowners had sales.  Weisgram estimated that approximately 70% of the canal wall had been reinforced with tie backs.  The Board’s major purpose is to ensure residents follow our covenants and bylaws, so we can ensure quiet enjoyment in our development and protect our property values.
Treasurer’s Report 

MGHOA financials were provided in print.  Weisgram briefly reviewed the financials for 2020, highlighted some areas and revealed the balances in the accounts.  The budget for 2021 was also discussed in regard to some expenses being higher.  The Canal Fund and the Long Term Dredge fund at the end of 2020 each held $40,000.  At the end of 2020 our Operating Account held $14,379.  We are well within budget and our financials are in good shape.  Barb Bonhorst moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report, and Sandy Zinter Seconded.  Motion Carried.   
Committee Reports
Architectural: Dave Bonde reported on the projects this past year including the following:
Pending: Noyes proposed a detached shed.  Currently under consideration.
Approvals:
Clark – backyard landscaping and boat lift
Bowman – hot tub
Grittner – tree planting
Morris – boat canopy
Nelsen – rebuild deck
Zinter – landscaping
Lein – boat lift
Bonhorst – garage extension
Mad Mary’s – deck rebuild and hot tub
Sieverding – landscaping

[bookmark: _GoBack]Parks: Mitchell reported on the three parks we own in the development, and Marso Lawn Service has done an excellent job maintaining them so we contracted with him again.  Mitchell will turn on the sprinklers soon.  There was a question about the Private Property sign at Peterson Park.  This sign was placed based on a recommendation from our insurance carrier.  All members and guests of the MGHOA may use the parks.  Further improvement to the silt trap, moving of sprinkler heads, and painting were also discussed.  Phase I of the dirt work & concrete on Railway Park was discussed, and bids are pending.  Dirt work, concrete sidewalk, pad, and repair of the ramp will be completed for better access and to improve drainage.  Phase II may include a covered structure for gatherings in the future. 
Social: JoAnn Nelsen chairs the group, and she hopes to have an outdoor BBQ in August or September.   
Canal: Weisgram reported that canal maintenance is our largest expense every year, and we typically budget $50,000 for wall maintenance.  This year it will be more due to many areas needing tie backs and/or repair.  Weeds in the canal will be sprayed once the water temp reaches 55 degrees.  Nelsen will monitor the water temperature.  The Board would appreciate contact from residents should they see evidence of growing weeds.  The Board always obtains a permit and notifies residents of spraying to ensure safety, although the chemical utilized now is much safer than the chemical used in the past.
Website: Roseland is the web administer, and the website is www.mymghoa.com.  
Unfinished Business: 
VRBO status.  Currently there are none in the development, and they will not be allowed because commercial businesses are not allowed according to the covenants. 
Silt trap construction is mostly complete with some additional landscaping upcoming and possible painting and cleanup.       
Weisgram continues to pursue cost sharing with the City of Fort Pierre regarding the dredging of the canal, and this will be attempted this year at some point.  
When the bridge over the river is being constructed, we will pursue use of a barge to dredge the mouth of the canal.  That’s the only feasible way to do it at this time.  Timeframe is estimated out to 2023 most likely.  
New business 
Noyes has requested to build a small detached shed on an existing concrete pad on their property.  A discussion was held amongst all members present, and pending any dissenting homeowners within 7 days of posting the minutes, it was determined that any home bordering the train tracks would have the flexibility to build a small shed or have a fence.  This decision is due to these structures and fences would not affect other property owners.  
Szana lots have sold and a developer from Brookings, HMS Development, plans to build three twin homes.
Reminder that dogs roaming the development are not allowed and cause problems with many owners regarding dog waste.  Also the members are reminded about off-street parking.
Cleanup day is scheduled for May 22, 9am at Railway Park.  Headed by Roseland.
There was discussion about plants and trees near utility boxes, and the city has stated they need clearance to work on these without having to deal with plants and trees.  
Concerns/Topics
None were brought forward.
Election of Officers
Weisgram noted that Roseland and Mitchell’s terms were up.  Both indicated they would return.  Barb Bonhorst motioned to elect Roseland and Mitchell to another term on the Board.  Dave Bondi seconded.   Motion Carried.
Being no further business, meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.  
Submitted by Todd Bowman MGHOA Secretary
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